CONGRESS OF NEUROLOGICAL SURGEONS

INCORPORATED

JAMES R. GAY, M. D., PRESIDENT
WHITE PLAINS, N. Y.

DONALD B. SWEENEY, M. D., VICE PRESIDENT
BIRMINGHAM. ALA.

316 West Broad Street Bethlehem, Pennsylvania

BLAND W. CANNON, M. D. SECRETARY-TREASURER 1092 MADISON AVENUE MEMPHIS, TENNESSEE

November 20 19 54

Dr. Richard L. DeSaussure Suite 525 Physicians and Surgeons Building Memphis 3, Tennessee

Dear Dick:

All of us in the Congress certainly appreciate all that you have done to dress up our Organization through your Committee on Certificate and Emblem. I recently received your letter and appreciate your kind words.

In order to insure that future meetings will be interesting and run smoothly, you will be interested to know that you have been nominated to the Executive Committee. I, personally, hope that you will be elected next Fall because I have every reason to believe that you will make a great contribution to the management of the Society through the Executive Committee. These nominations were approved in New York and, of course, will be subject to the approval of the membership as a whole in Los Angeles.

I liked the seal very much and you will be interested to know that it will appear in the front of the first volume of "Clinical Neurosurgery" which will be published in January.

Kindest personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

James R. Gay, M.D.

JRG:MFR